Superintendent’s Report

July 22nd, 2019
I.       Schematic Design Developments 
After much work and much time between stakeholder groups, we will have schematic designs for the bus compound and the early childhood center on the agenda for approval.  Still waiting on written clarification from KDE that existing space for Pre-school classrooms is alright as compared to new structures, however, the design can be approved with the contingency of “meeting KDE requirements” which will allow us to move forward and prepare to bid late fall in hopes one company will take on both projects simultaneously which will drastically reduce the price of two separate buildings by two separate contactors, thereby, keeping us within range of completing both with current bonding potential.  Further, there needs to be discussion tonight as to how we want to go about dismantling the floor and the glass cubes in front of the gym for community stakeholders as historical significance.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
July 12th; KSBA – Lexington

July 17-19th; KASA - Louisville

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*N/A
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. TES/SCHS Project
TES floors have undergone final evaluation, and the latest agenda and timeline for the current SCHS project is attached, along with the progress report.  Kevin will likely speak during the schematic design phase, but still available for questions regarding TES/SCHS.
VII. KSBA Policy and Procedure Update (first reading)
All policies being updated tonight are legal, from KSBA without modification by our Admin Team and Program Director’s except for one; Assessment 08.222 where we will add the expected timeline for standards-based grading:  K-2, 2019-2020, K-3, 2020-2021, K-4, 2021-2022, and K-5, 2022-2023.  Along with the lone policy, several procedures were modified as follows: 03.123 AP2, 03.223 AP2, 03.19 AP23, 05.31 AP21, 08.113.AP11.
        VIII.    Account Clerk 
If you recall some information in my Friday updates a couple of weeks back, I had mentioned the unexpected retirement announcement of one of our account clerks.  It would be my positon for reasons described in those updates that we consider moving the position to full time.
          IX.   Pre-School Asst. Coordinator 

As ECE and Pre-school Programs continue to increase at a rate higher than our general population, the need for additional assistance in these departments are at an all-time high.  Rather than look at full time (at least until the early childhood center opens) the request on the agenda will be to establish a 100 day positon.
 
            X.   Adult Ed Surplus

Now that we have moved to surplus the Adult-Ed building and land associated with it, and have since found out from Charlie Tichenor that we can in fact sell it, we will need action to move in that direction by approval of survey and appraisal.  Both fees will be rolled into the purchase of the property, but by us doing it, it appears in BOE minutes and potential buyers do not need to be concerned with appraisers and surveyors that meet KDE requirements.


XI.  Partnership with OVEC to fulfill Head-start, Early Child Care position.
Considering the possibility of entering into an agreement with OVEC to create a full time position since we are having trouble finding a part-time, early childcare position, and they are having trouble finding a part-time, Head Start position.  The hope is that placing the position together to form a full-time positon will enhance the applicant pool.  I have a meeting with Dr. Mooneyhan and Kim Fithian first thing Monday morning, so hopefully this item can be done without wrapped in contingencies since Head Start is federal funding, as to who holds the contract and which entity reimburses the other for paying “their share.” 

